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Monday, April 19, 2021 

I. 5:00pm:  Jesse Jerabek, Town of Lincoln Supervisor, called Special Meeting to order.  Pledge of Allegiance recited.  Those in attendance:  Supervisor Jordan Nowak and newly elected Brent Eisenman, Mick Sagrillo, and Todd Every, Kew County Highway Commissioner.  Minutes to be written by Town of Lincoln Clerk, Mary Ann Salmon from recording.

II. Motion made to approve 4.19.21 Special Meeting Agenda (Nowak / Jerabek).  Motion carried.

III. Oath of Constable signed by Larry Paul.  

IV. Bank of Luxemburg Account Signatures:  Jerabek noted the need for re-signing of Bank of Luxemburg checking account form to include him for signing checks.

V. Todd Every reviewed TRIP process for full reimbursements of road repair project expenses.  Deadline for current paperwork is 6.30.21.  1st project (#14784) is on Tamarack from Cty X to Cardinal = $13,796.38 / 2nd project (#16196) is on Tamarack from Cardinal to Hawk = $15,395.70; both are hot mix purchase projects.  ToL plan is to purchase asphalt and have the County haul and apply it.  Minimum tonnage will allow ToL to get full reimbursement back.  Reimbursement depends on the total dollars the town spends.  Board would like to do full two miles if possible, but need to do a change form to provide clarification to State if Cty X to Cardinal portion only is approved.  Discussion on how to address soft spots and crumbling edges.  Jerabek suggested asking Kinnard Farms for help on project expenses.  To get reimbursement, in May ToL needs to purchase the asphalt, receive and pay Northeast Asphalt invoice, provide copy of check, then submit for reimbursement.  Only obligated to purchase minimum from Northeast Asphalt, then is allowed to purchase remainder from County.  Eligible costs are only purchase of asphalt due to being a contractor driven program.

MLSP (70% reimbursement) Cedar Road discussed, Every stated no rules that County can’t do the work as compared to extra requirements on Tamarack Rd project.   Every offered estimates for County services such as ditch cutting, culverts, etc.  Explained unauthorized charges from Highway Dept. that may be invoiced to town resulting from direction of sheriff or equipment emergency needs such as runs for fires or road sanding.  Current County Highway rates are available.  Ditch cutting services were discussed.
2-5 Year Plan: LRIP (50% reimbursement) happens every State budget cycle, per State statute five towns in County would be eligible in budget cycle for the entitlement dollars, then other five towns in next cycle.  So every four years ToL would be eligible.  In addition, every biennium (2 years) a discretionary funding is also open for project application, but require heavy traffic and need more writing of justifications for project. Minimum is $100,000 spent.

VI. 6:14pm adjournment.
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Ann Salmon, Town Clerk












